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ANNOUNCEMENTS  IN THIS ISSUE 

Pediatric Injury Research Training Program Opportunity  
The Harborview Injury Prevention & Research Center and the University of Washington are offering post-doctoral 
training in Pediatric Injury Research, with positions available for summer/fall, 2015. This training program is 
funded through a US National Institute of Child Health and Human Development (NIH) T-32 grant. 
 
Post-doctoral level scholars are welcome from all health professions, and specialties within those professions 
including pediatrics, surgery, dentistry, urology, rehabilitation medicine, emergency medicine, anesthesia/critical 
care, psychiatry, psychology, epidemiology, health services, public health, social work, nursing and health 
economics.   
 
Interested individuals should contact the T-32 Program Director, Dr. Fred Rivara (fpr@uw.edu) at (206) 744-
9449, or T-32 Program Co-Director Dr. Monica S. Vavilala (vavilala@uw.edu) at (206)-744-3210. 

  Announcements 
 Journal Club Schedule 
 Weekly Work In Progress (WIP) 
 Funding Opportunities 
 Job Opportunities 
 Calendar 

 
 
 

SUBMISSIONS FOR NEWS BULLETIN 

Please submit your news items or 
press release announcements via 
email to hiprc@uw.edu with 
“BULLETIN” in subject line.  
 
Submission deadline for the next 
bulletin is Wednesday @ 1pm. 
 

Click on the link next to 
this image throughout the 
bulletin for Google maps 
directions to events. 

Direct Access to HIPRC Methods Core Services 
Do you have a question for the Methods Core? Aren't sure what to make of the latest published results, or 
thinking about your own research project? You can now access the HIPRC Methods Core directly by email at 
hiprcore@uw.edu. Send us your questions, or schedule a time to meet and talk in person. If you have questions 
about data collection, management, or analysis plans for your study, you can also fill out the Methods Core 
Project Inquiry Form. 
 
Fall Quarter Drop-in Hours with Brianna (Room #4072): 
Monday and Wednesday, 9-11 AM 
Tuesday and Thursday, 2-5 PM 

 

 

New Biosketch Requirements 
Per NOT-OD-15-024 released 11/26/2014: http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-15-024.html 
Please note that the NIH and AHRQ will require the new biosketch format for ALL applications submitted for due dates on or after January 25th, 2015.   
The revised forms and instructions are now available on the SF 424 (R&R) Forms and Applications page. 
 
 

HIPRC Holiday Party 
The holiday party will be held on Wednesday, December 17th from 12-1PM in the conference room. Please join us for pizza, salad, and drinks. Bring a 
dessert to share (if you wish). RSVP to hiprc@uw.edu. 
 
 

HMC Winter Auction Basket 
HIPRC is participating in the HMC Winter Auction, a fundraising effort to aid patients and families. The basket will be auctioned on December 16th and the 
proceeds used to provide necessities and comforts to hospital patients and their families such as holiday meals, stuffed animals, and blankets. 
 
We are welcoming suggestions for items to include in the basket keeping to the Injury Prevention theme! HIPRC will be purchasing the basket items, 
but anyone is welcome to contribute items if they choose to donate. You can respond to hiprc@uw.edu or write them on the flyer on the HIPRC bulletin 
board. If you plan to contribute items, bring them in by Friday, December 12th. 
 
 

Staff Meeting, Faculty Meetings, and Journal Club Times 
There will be a staff meeting on Monday, December 15th at 1PM. 
 
Effective January 1st, 2015: 
All faculty meetings will be held from 1-2PM on the first Wednesday of every month. 
All Journal Clubs will be held on Fridays from 1-2PM. 
All WIPs will remain on the same schedule, Wednesdays from 1-2PM. 
 
 

Request for Faculty Mentors for Summer Students 2015 
During Summer 2014, we had 13 students of varying educational and experiential levels who helped contribute to a variety of ongoing projects at HIPRC. 
We are currently accepting student applications for Summer 2015, and have already received several applications. If you know of any students who might 
be appropriate for the program, please direct them to our website for more details and to fill out the application.  
 
If you would like to serve as a mentor, please send the following information no later than Sunday, February 1st, 2015  to harriet2@uw.edu: 
PI: 
Project Title: 
Project Work: 
Summer Dates (if specific): 
Paid or Unpaid: 
Student Level (high school, undergraduate, graduate):  
Specific Skills (if required):  
Are you willing to have them observe with you in the clinical/hospital setting? (if applicable): 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
mailto:vavilala@uw.edu
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu?subject=BULLETIN
mailto:hiprcore@uw.edu
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/about/Methods%20Core%20Project%20Inquiry%20Form.pdf
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/about/Methods%20Core%20Project%20Inquiry%20Form.pdf
http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-15-024.html
http://grants.nih.gov/grants/funding/424/index.htm
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/Education%20and%20Training/SummerStudentProjects.html
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/train.html
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/documents/SUMMER%20STUDENT%20INTERNSHIP%20APPLICATION_2015.pdf
mailto:harriet2@uw.edu
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JOURNAL CLUB & SECTION SEMINAR SCHEDULE 
Section: Global Injury 
Presenter:  Dr. Charles Mock, MD, PhD, MPH, FACS (Professor of Surgery, Epidemiology, and Global Health) 
Date/Time: Friday, December 12th, 9:30-10:30AM 
 
Section: Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) 
Topic: TBI Models in Drosophila 
Presenter:  Daniel Promislow, PhD (Professor of Pathology) 
Date/Time: Friday, December 19th, 9:30-10:30AM 
 
 

*No Journal Club on Friday, December 26th due to the Christmas holiday. 
 
 

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP) 
Presenter: Elizabeth Parker, PhD, MHS (Postdoctoral Fellow in the Department of Mental Health at Johns Hopkins University's Bloomberg School of Public 

Health) 
Title: Teen dating violence victimization among high school students in Maryland: A multilevel analysis of individual-level and school-level risk factors 
Date/Time: Wednesday, December 10th, 1-2PM 
 
Presenter: Hilaire Thompson, PhD, RN, CNRN, ACNP-BC, FAAN (Associate Professor of Nursing) 
Title: Geriatric Traumatic Brain Injury: Update from the AIM:TBI study 
Date/Time: Wednesday, December 17th, 1-2PM 
 
 
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building  
 
 

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES 
Title:  Evaluating Innovative and Promising Strategies to Prevent Suicide among Middle-Aged Men 
Award Ceiling:  $330,000 
Deadline:  March 5th, 2015 
Funding #:  RFA-CE-15-004 
Funders:  Department of Health and Human Services 
 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269965  
 
Title:  Evaluating Structural, Economic, Environmental, or Policy Primary Prevention Strategies for Intimate Partner Violence and Sexual Violence 
Award Ceiling:  $400,000 
Deadline:  March 5th, 2015 
Funding #:  RFA-CE-15-003 
Funders:  Department of Health and Human Services 
 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269967   
 
 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

Two (2) Openings at HIPRC   
One is a part-time position (0.2 FTE) to assist coordinating the HIPRC summer student program.  
The second opportunity is working with a HIPRC faculty member as a project manager (0.8 FTE) on a project regarding occupational injury. 
 
If you are interested in either position, please contact Harriet at harriet2@uw.edu for additional information.   
 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/401+Broadway,+Seattle,+WA+98104/
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269965
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269967
mailto:harriet2@uw.edu


401 Broadway, 4th Floor, Pat Steel Building              Phone: (206)744-9430 • Fax: (206)744-9962 • www.hiprc.org 

 

Page 3 

WEEKLY NEWS 

BULLETIN 
 

December 8-14, 2014 

 

 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html


401 Broadway, 4th Floor, Pat Steel Building              Phone: (206)744-9430 • Fax: (206)744-9962 • www.hiprc.org 

 

Page 1 

WEEKLY NEWS 

BULLETIN 
 

December 15-21, 2014 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  IN THIS ISSUE 

HIPRC Partners to Hold Event Promoting Safe Storage of Guns 
HIPRC will be partnering with Seattle Children’s Hospital (SCH), Safe Kids Seattle, Harborview Medical Center 
(HMC), & Public Health – Seattle & King County (PHSKC) to hold an event on Saturday, December 13th, 
promoting safe storage of guns. Participants will learn about the importance of safe gun storage, especially for 
homes with children and teens, and receive hands-on training on how to use a lock box and trigger lock. 

 
 
Pediatric Injury Research Training Program Opportunity  
The Harborview Injury Prevention & Research Center and the University of Washington are offering post-doctoral 
training in Pediatric Injury Research, with positions available for summer/fall, 2015. This training program is 
funded through a US National Institute of Child Health and Human Development (NIH) T-32 grant. 
 
Post-doctoral level scholars are welcome from all health professions, and specialties within those professions 
including pediatrics, surgery, dentistry, urology, rehabilitation medicine, emergency medicine, anesthesia/critical 
care, psychiatry, psychology, epidemiology, health services, public health, social work, nursing and health 
economics.   
 
Interested individuals should contact the T-32 Program Director, Dr. Fred Rivara (fpr@uw.edu) at (206) 744-
9449, or T-32 Program Co-Director Dr. Monica S. Vavilala (vavilala@uw.edu) at (206)-744-3210. 
 

 

HIPRC Core Faculty  Dr. Frederick Rivara provides tips for buying safe and appropriate gifts 
for kids during the holiday season 
Original article: http://uwmedicinehealth.com/article/buying-holiday-gifts-kids 

  Announcements 
 Journal Club Schedule 
 Weekly Work In Progress (WIP) 
 Funding Opportunities 
 Calendar 

 
 
 

SUBMISSIONS FOR NEWS BULLETIN 

Please submit your news items or 
press release announcements via 
email to hiprc@uw.edu with 
“BULLETIN” in subject line.  
 
Submission deadline for the next 
bulletin is Wednesday @ 1pm. 
 

Click on the link next to 
this image throughout the 
bulletin for Google maps 
directions to events. 

 
 

Request for Faculty Mentors for Summer Students 2015 
During Summer 2014, we had 13 students of varying educational and experiential levels who helped contribute to a variety of ongoing projects at HIPRC. 
We are currently accepting student applications for Summer 2015, and have already received several applications. If you know of any students who might 
be appropriate for the program, please direct them to our website for more details and to fill out the application.  
 
If you would like to serve as a mentor, please send the following information no later than Sunday, February 1st, 2015  to harriet2@uw.edu: 
PI: 
Project Title: 
Project Work: 
Summer Dates (if specific): 
Paid or Unpaid: 
Student Level (high school, undergraduate, graduate):  
Specific Skills (if required):  
Are you willing to have them observe with you in the clinical/hospital setting? (if applicable): 

 
 
Start Date Changed for New Biosketch Requirements 
Per NOT-OD-15-024 released 11/26/2014: http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-15-024.html 
Please note that the NIH and AHRQ will require the new biosketch format for ALL applications submitted for due dates on or after May 25th, 2015. The 
previously indicated start date was January 25th, 2015.  
The revised forms and instructions are now available on the SF 424 (R&R) Forms and Applications page. 
 
 

HIPRC Holiday Party 
The holiday party will be held on Wednesday, December 17th from 12-1PM in the conference room. Please join us for pizza, salad, and drinks. Bring a 
dessert to share (if you wish). RSVP to hiprc@uw.edu. 
HIPRC is sponsoring another food drive for Northwest Harvest. Please bring a canned or boxed food item with you to the party to donate.  
Northwest Harvest is the main distributor for food banks in Seattle and Western Washington.   

 
 
Staff Meeting, Faculty Meetings, and Journal Club Times 
There will be a staff meeting on Monday, December 15th at 1PM. 
 
Effective January 1st, 2015: 
All faculty meetings will be held from 1-2PM on the first Wednesday of every month. 
All Journal Clubs will be held on Fridays from 1-2PM. 
All WIPs will remain on the same schedule, Wednesdays from 1-2PM. 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
mailto:vavilala@uw.edu
http://uwmedicinehealth.com/article/buying-holiday-gifts-kids
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu?subject=BULLETIN
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/Education%20and%20Training/SummerStudentProjects.html
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/train.html
http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/documents/SUMMER%20STUDENT%20INTERNSHIP%20APPLICATION_2015.pdf
mailto:harriet2@uw.edu
http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-15-024.html
http://grants.nih.gov/grants/funding/424/index.htm
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu
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JOURNAL CLUB & SECTION SEMINAR SCHEDULE 
Section: Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) 
Topic: TBI Models in Drosophila 
Presenter:  Daniel Promislow, PhD (Professor of Pathology) 
Date/Time: Friday, December 19th, 9:30-10:30AM 
 
*No Journal Club on Friday, December 26th due to the Christmas holiday. 
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building 
 
  

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP) 
Title: Half Baked Project Ideas 

Need a sounding board for your project ideas? Bring your project ideas to the group and get constructive feedback. 
Date/Time: Wednesday, December 17th, 1-2PM 
 
All WIP Seminars will be held in the HIPRC Conference Room (#4075), HMC Patricia Steel Building  
 
 

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES 
Title:  Evaluating Innovative and Promising Strategies to Prevent Suicide among Middle-Aged Men 
Award Ceiling:  $330,000 
Deadline:  March 5th, 2015 
Funding #:  RFA-CE-15-004 
Funders:  Department of Health and Human Services 
 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269965  
 
Title:  Evaluating Structural, Economic, Environmental, or Policy Primary Prevention Strategies for Intimate Partner Violence and Sexual Violence 
Award Ceiling:  $400,000 
Deadline:  March 5th, 2015 
Funding #:  RFA-CE-15-003 
Funders:  Department of Health and Human Services 
 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269967   
 
 
 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/401+Broadway,+Seattle,+WA+98104/
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/401+Broadway,+Seattle,+WA+98104/
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ANNOUNCEMENTS  IN THIS ISSUE 

Safe Gun Storage Event 
HIPRC helped hold an event on Saturday, December 13th, promoting safe storage of guns. People waited in line 
up to 4 hours to receive one of the 300+ lock boxes/trigger locks that were handed out at the event. For 
photos, see pg.3. 

 
HIPRC is on Twitter!   
HIPRC has starting tweeting on injury-related news and events. Follow us! https://twitter.com/HIPRC  
 

 
HIPRC Auction Basket 

The HIPRC auction basket, put together by Sarah Brolliar 
(MPH Health Services student), had a bike safety theme and 
included a bike helmet, bell, reflective vest, front and rear 
lights, and rear view mirror. It raised $100 towards providing 
necessities and comforts to hospital patients and their 
families such as holiday meals, stuffed animals, and 
blankets. Overall, the auction raised $12,975, which broke 
last year’s record! 
 

  Announcements 
 Journal Club Schedule 
 Weekly Work In Progress (WIP) 
 Funding Opportunities 
 Calendar 

 
 
 

SUBMISSIONS FOR NEWS BULLETIN 

Please submit your news items or 
press release announcements via 
email to hiprc@uw.edu with 
“BULLETIN” in subject line.  
 
Submission deadline for the next 
bulletin is Wednesday @ 1pm. 
 

Click on the link next to 
this image throughout the 
bulletin for Google maps 
directions to events. 

 
Methods Core Drop-In Hours Suspended Until January 
For the next week or two, Methods Core drop-in advising hours are temporarily suspended, and will resume in January 2015. 
 
 

Children’s Safety Network Webinar 
Title:               Reducing Injury-Related Hospital Admissions among Children and Adolescents Ages 0-19: The Role of the New Title V MCH Block Grant 

National Performance Measure on Injury 
Date/Time:     Wednesday, January 14th, 12-1:30 PM 
http://www.childrenssafetynetwork.org/events/reducing-injury-related-hospital-admissions-among-children-and-adolescents-ages-0-19-role-new  
 
 

Safe Storage and Suicide Prevention Blog 
There is a new blog post on safe storage and suicide prevention that NACCHO (National Association of City and County Health Officials) has published. It 
includes references to the pertinent NACCHO policy statements by the Injury & Violence Prevention Work Group in NACCHO, as well as other useful 
resources. It also includes input from some of the top suicide prevention experts in the country.   
Link: http://nacchovoice.naccho.org/2014/12/15/safe-storage-of-firearms-prevents-suicide/  
 
 

WHO Global Report on Drowning: Preventing a Leading Killer 
The World Health Organization (WHO) recently issued its first-ever global report focused exclusively on drowning. Drowning is one of the top 10 leading 
causes of death for children and young people in every region of the world. WHO points out the need for better data, but also that drowning is highly 
preventable and solutions are relatively simple and inexpensive. 
Original article: http://www.who.int/violence_injury_prevention/global_report_drowning/en/  
 
 

Request for Faculty Mentors for Summer Students 2015 
During Summer 2014, we had 13 students of varying educational and experiential levels who helped contribute to a variety of ongoing projects at HIPRC. 
We are currently accepting student applications for Summer 2015, and have already received several applications. If you know of any students who might 
be appropriate for the program, please direct them to our website for more details and to fill out the application.  
 
If you would like to serve as a mentor, please send the following information no later than Sunday, February 1st, 2015  to harriet2@uw.edu: 
PI: 
Project Title: 
Project Work: 
Summer Dates (if specific): 
Paid or Unpaid: 
Student Level (high school, undergraduate, graduate):  
Specific Skills (if required):  
Are you willing to have them observe with you in the clinical/hospital setting? (if applicable): 

http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/index.html
https://twitter.com/HIPRC
mailto:hiprc@uw.edu?subject=BULLETIN
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http://depts.washington.edu/hiprc/Education%20and%20Training/SummerStudentProjects.html
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mailto:harriet2@uw.edu


401 Broadway, 4th Floor, Pat Steel Building              Phone: (206)744-9430 • Fax: (206)744-9962 • www.hiprc.org 

 

Page 2 

WEEKLY NEWS 

BULLETIN 
 

December 22-28, 2014 

 

JOURNAL CLUB SEMINAR SCHEDULE 
There will be no more Journal Club Seminars until January 2015. 
Effective January 1st, 2015: All Journal Clubs will be held on Fridays from 1-2PM. 
 
  

HIPRC WEEKLY WORK IN PROGRESS (WIP) 
There will be no more WIPs until January 2015. 
 
 

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES 
Title:  Evaluating Innovative and Promising Strategies to Prevent Suicide among Middle-Aged Men 
Award Ceiling:  $330,000 
Deadline:  March 5th, 2015 
Funding #:  RFA-CE-15-004 
Funders:  Department of Health and Human Services 
 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269965  
 
Title:  Evaluating Structural, Economic, Environmental, or Policy Primary Prevention Strategies for Intimate Partner Violence and Sexual Violence 
Award Ceiling:  $400,000 
Deadline:  March 5th, 2015 
Funding #:  RFA-CE-15-003 
Funders:  Department of Health and Human Services 
 Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
http://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=269967   
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Photos from Safe Gun Storage event 
 
A big thank you to all who participated in the safe gun storage event on 
Saturday, December 13th. We had representatives from HIPRC, Seattle 
Children’s Hospital (SCH), Safe Kids Seattle, Harborview Medical Center 
(HMC), and Public Health – Seattle & King County (PHSKC), as well as other 
community members.  
 
HIPRC volunteers included: 

Dr. Fred Rivara 
Dr. Monica Vavilala 
Arun Ayyagari (Monica's husband) 
Marni Levy 
John Hughes (Marni's husband) 
Mary Fan 
Dean Kawamoto (Mary's husband) 

 
 
 

  
John Hughes and Marni Levy        Dr. Fred Rivara, Dean Kawamoto, and Mary Fan 
 

  
John Hughes, Dr. Fred Rivara, and Dr. F. Bruder Stapleton    Dr. Brian Johnston, Tracy Gooding, and Dr. Monica Vavilala 
 

  
Arun Ayyagari, Dr. F. Bruder Stapleton, Dr. Fred Rivara, and John Hughes  Suzanne Petersen Tanneberg and Renata Taylor 
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